
 

Anyone with information concerning this incident is asked to call the Evansville Police Detective Office 
(812) 436-7979 or the tip line (812) 435-6194 
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Shooting/Murder Investigation  

600 block of Cross St. 

 

SUMMARY 

 
     On 12/14/2021, around 3:50 a.m., Evansville Police Officers were dispatched to the 600 

block of Cross St. for a male down on the ground who was unconscious and slowly breathing. 

The caller initially thought it was an overdose and said the male had an abrasion on his head.  

The caller did report hearing a gun shot in the area.   

     

     When officers arrived on scene, they located the male victim and he was transported by 

ambulance to a local hospital.  The male passed away at the hospital a short time later.   

 

     It was determined by medical staff that the male victim had a gunshot wound.  The 

Vanderburgh County Coroner’s Office ruled this death as a homicide and has released the name 

of the victim.  There is no suspect information at this time.  This investigation is still active. 

 

     If you have any information about this incident, please contact Adult Investigation Unit at 

(812) 436-7979. 
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